
TOWN OF DAYTON

Council Meeting Minutes

May 2’nd, 2022
The meeting of the Dayton Town Council was called to order at 7:00 p.m. in the Council Chambers.  The Pledge of Allegiance was recited.

Members present:  Mayor Anderson, Councilors Wagner, Hanson, Bernard, and Reed
Also present: Robin Ruff, Roger Ruff, Richard Kwallek, Laurie Walters-Clark, Joey Sheeley, David McDougal, Shawn Parker, Andy Van Horn, Gina Donnor, Elaine Stevens.
The agenda for the meeting was approved on motion by Councilor Hanson and seconded by Councilor Wagner with Additions. Shawn Parker with Sheridan Tourism & Travel with updates as agenda item 2A, Feedback from Attorney Keller on Property on Broadway 313 as 4A and the Pay Application #1 for WWTP Improvement Project Request as 5A. All in Favor. Motion Passed. 
The minutes of the April 20’th, 2022 meeting were approved on motion by Councilor Bernard and seconded by Councilor Hanson. All in Favor.  Motion passed. 
The Clerk-Treasurer Report was acknowledged; no reports or updates from Fire Department, Law 
Enforcement, Engineering, Employees, Planning Committee or Joint Powers Board. 

Approve Warrants:
On motion by Councilor Reed and seconded by Councilor Wagner, the warrants were approved. A copy of these bills is attached and made a part of these minutes by this reference.

Announcements and Correspondence:
· Zoning Ordinance Review will be ready for June 6’th meeting
· Fire Department Siren is down to the last phase of installation.

· Chamber Lunch Presentation May 11’th, 2022 and the mayor will represent TOD.
· Hanlé Visser in Provo May 9-13’th for Annual Caselle Training 

· Special Arbor Day Celebration was held on April 26’th, 2022 in the Park and was a great success – mayor thanked everyone involved. 

· WWTP and River Restoration updates were given by Mayor
Old Business: 
None
1.
On motion by Councilor Bernard and seconded by Councilor Hanson, Resolution # 398, Establishing Rates for the Dayton Cemetery was approved. All in favor. Motion passed.

2.
On motion by Councilor Bernard and seconded by Councilor Wagner, Resolution # 399, Establishing the time for the Planning Committee meetings was approved. All in favor. Motion passed.

2.A.
Shawn Parker with Sheridan Travel & Tourism gave a detailed presentation of Tourism and Upcoming Events. 

A copy of this presentation is attached and made a part of these minutes by this reference.

3.
The mayor suggested appointing Councilor Dennis Wagner and Councilor Chris Bernard to the Tongue River Valley Joint Powers Board till the end of December 2022. The motion was made by Councilor Hanson for Councilor Wagner and Bernard to for fill this period and seconded by Councilor Wagner. All in favor. Motion passed. 

2.

4.
On motion by Councilor Bernard and seconded by Councilor Hanson, the address change, as per approval by Planning Committee, for Gina Donnor, Gallery on Main, was changed from 110 West Third Ave to 308 Main Street. All in Favor. Motion Passed.

4A.
Councilor Bernard gave an update on the steps and procedures as per Attorney Keller for the procedures for a citation process in the case of the property as per “nuisance” complying standards and town ordinances. On Motion by Councilor Hanson and seconded by Councilor Reed this process will be put in place by Attorney Keller and appropriate action will be taken. All in favor. Motion Passed. A copy of this Letter is attached and made a part of these minutes by this reference.

5.
On motion by Councilor Hanson and seconded by Councilor Reed the Shrine Bowl Game Program Advertising in the amount of $250.00 was approved. All in favor. Motion Passed.

5A.
On Motion by Councilor Hanson and seconded by Councilor Bernard the Pay application # 1 for the WWTP Improvements Project- Phase 1 was approved. All in Favor. Motion Passed. A copy of these bills is attached and made a part of these minutes by this reference.

Citizen Communique´: 
Laurie Walters-Clark informed the Council that the Tree City application was denied due to the timing of application. Another application will be launched at the appropriate time.
Rich Kwallek requested a letter to be send out to Norwood for his property behind Kelly Lane to take care of the weeds and tall grass. Mr Kwallek also wanted to know if the Town was fixing the sprinkler system on Kelly Lane.  
Joey Sheeley suggested as a member of the Planning Committee, that the Town talk to the Town of Ranchester for using their Town Marshal as a Code Enforcer for the Town of Dayton.  

Council Request for Future Agenda: 

None

With no further business to come before the Council, the meeting was adjourned at 7:45 p.m. on motion by Councilor Hanson and seconded by Councilor Wagner. All in Favor. Motion passed. 
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